## Students

## Form Bonds

and

Create

Memories !

by Darcy Coulter '14





hristmas in Christ Chapel has become a tradition at Gustavus Adolphus College incorporating three different choirs, the Gustavus Symphony Orchestra, the Handbell Choir, and dance ensembles to allow hundreds of students to showcase their talents to thousands of friends, family, alumni, and community members.

For the students who participate, the experience exemplifies Gustavus community and excellence. Rebecca Thompson '14 is one of these students and will perform in her third Christmas in Christ Chapel service this weekend. After singing with the Lucia Singers for the past two years, she will sing with the Choir of Christ Chapel this year.

"C in CC is one of my favorite Gustavus traditions. It encompasses a lot of what Gustavus is for me," she says. "It's an emotional experience for everyone because you put so much of yourself into your music."

Dan Burnett '13, also experienced Christmas in Christ Chapel as a singer for two years in the Choir of Christ Chapel, but was too busy with other commitments to participate in choir this year. Though he thought this would mean he would no longer be involved in C in CC, he was given the opportunity to participate

again. "I am going to be carrying the cross on Saturday night, which I'm pretty excited about," he says. "Kathy Chalhoub in the Chaplains' Office e-mailed asking if I was interested. Naturally I was, because otherwise I wouldn't get the chance to participate in Christmas in Christ Chapel."

Christmas in Christ Chapel includes hundreds of student performers, as well as dozens of others who work behind the scenes with logistics, lighting, and sound. Even those who don't participate directly are a part of the final product, says Ben Whalen '13, who will participate in his third year of Christmas in Christ Chapel this weekend by playing trombone in the Gustavus Symphony Orchestra.

"All of the other students and professors are really understanding and help make things work around your schedule. Even the people who aren't involved, the entire campus contributes in some way to help make it happen," Whalen says. "There's not time to do much else that weekend, but pretty much everyone recognizes that."

The performers also recognize the way the experience builds community among those who perform together. "It definitely brings people closer together as ensembles and as friends because you have the shared experience of putting a lot of time and effort into something and producing something bigger than yourself," Thompson says. "You're together when things are frustrating and you're tired of everything, and you're together when things are running smoothly and you get to see your hard work pay off. You're all in the same boat, and that brings you closer to people."



















